

# Wentworth Park Race Sponsorship Conditions and Information

Thank you for registering your interest to undertake a Race Sponsorship at Wentworth Park. Please find following important information regarding Trophy Presentation, Race Naming, Attire, Photos and attendance information.

# Race Naming:

The name you wish to have on your event must be submitted 2 weeks prior to selected race meeting for approval. Names are up to 30 Characters in length (including spaces). The NSW GBOTA will select race positioning, distance and grade. Race names must not include any offensive language, double entendres or innuendo that may offend<sup>1</sup>.

# **Race Meeting Information:**

Wentworth Park races Wednesday and Saturday evenings (with the exception of Good Friday and Christmas Day).

Wednesday race meetings begin at approximately 7.15pm, with the exact first race time published the Monday afternoon prior to race meetings – www.wentworthpark.com.au on the Fields page under Racing Menu.

Saturday race meetings begin at 7.27pm, fields can be found for this meeting are published the Tuesday afternoon prior to race meetings – www.wentworthpark.com.au on the Fields page under Racing Menu.

### **Entry**

We ask race sponsors to get to Wentworth Park prior to Race 1 and see staff located at the Race Night Office on arrival. Any additional information will be given to you by Wentworth Park staff at this point, as well as arranging a suitable meeting spot and time for your presentation. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to speak with staff in the Race Night Office. The Race Night office is located in the Grandstand on Ground Level at the Wentworth Park Road end of the complex.

# **Trophy**

As part of your sponsorship we will supply a bottle of bubbly for your group to present to the winning handler of the named race. You are welcome to bring other novelty trophies should you wish.

### **Presentations:**

Up to two members of the group will be permitted on the track to complete the presentation following the race. Groups are requested to be at the Presentation area, in front of the winning post immediately following the running of sponsored event.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Whilst our staff screen race names, if you choose to include phrases or words that are deemed offensive by the TAB or Greyhound Racing NSW (eg a double entendre that may not be initially picked up by our staff), no monies will be refunded if the race name is cancelled or amended after your payment has been made . This is because the race vacancy is removed from sale once you book and pay for the race name.

Those completing the presentation should be adequately dressed. Persons who are not dressed appropriately or intoxicated will not be permitted to participate in the presentation. Guests are reminded that it is an offence to invade the racing surface.

Police attend each Wentworth Park race meeting and charges WILL BE laid if a patron runs on the track without permission. A fine of \$5,500 will also be issued. We do not offer any leniency with these charges or the fine.

## **Photos:**

Professional photos are available to be taken by oncourse photographer Craig Youll. Craig Youll provides fantastic race photos each and every week of all the Wentworth Park racing action and presentations (on request). If you are having a special night trackside and want a professional photo, see Craig. He can be found either trackside or at the southern end of the grandstand. Contact details are: mobile: 0417 080 234 and email: craigyoull@bigpond.com

### **Functions:**

Wentworth Park has a policy of no Buck or Hens functions in the Level 1 Function Centre. Adequate catering options can be found on the ground and lower ground levels. There is Ted's Lounge area available for booking at most meetings. See more details on our website under dining options.

### Attire

Groups undertaking race sponsorship should note that adequate, casual and neat attire is required for persons attending the race meeting, of particular importance for those completing the presentation.

Buck and Hens parties should note that no persons in inappropriate attire or intoxicated will be permitted entry into Wentworth Park.

### **Behaviour:**

Wentworth Park has a stringent responsible service of alcohol policy, and crowd management protocols. Attendees of Wentworth Park should note that if required patrons may be approached by Security, and in serious situations of inappropriate behaviour patrons and/or groups may be asked to leave.

Should you have any problems with other patrons behaviour please speak with a member of the Security staff.

Patrons should also note that track invasions will not be tolerated and Wentworth Park retains the right to have persons removed from the racecourse, charged and/or fined if required.

Should you have any further questions please do not hesitate to contact Wentworth Park on (02) 8587 1210.

When you book online you will acknowledge you to confirm you will adhere to these conditions. As the group contact you understand in the event of inappropriate attire members of your party may not be permitted entry and no refund will apply to your sponsorship and In the event of poor behaviour a patron/s may be requested to leave, no refund will apply to your sponsorship.

Wentworth Park is exempt from any liability due to errors or omissions under this race name scheme. This includes the unlikely scenario where race names are double-booked and therefore a race name can no longer proceed despite payment having been made and an invoice being issued.